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Getting Parsonal

Time flies when you’re having fun. And I’m sure having fun! It’s a joy to be your pastor, and to get to serve in the Shenandoah Association and the Central Atlantic Conference. I’m enjoying life in Harrisonburg, and am savoring this opportunity to explore the Shenandoah Valley and the Blue Ridge Mountains. I’m grateful that my journey has brought me here. I thank you from the bottom of my heart.

We’re gearing up for the upcoming holidays at Saint Stephen’s United Church of Christ, getting ready for Thanksgiving and the joy and beauty of Advent and Christmas. Already, we’re planning liturgies for special services, as well as making plans for the mission projects that will accompany our celebration of the season. I hope you’ll be able to join us for worship throughout the weeks ahead, and that you’ll also donate time, money and other gifts to the projects we’re supporting this year. We can and do make an important difference, through your generosity.

November is also a time when churches think about finances. Most congregations are getting their budgets together for the coming year – a process that requires discernment of what we’re called to do in the year ahead, and the ways we’ll prioritize our financial resources to meet our ministry goals and aspirations. This Sunday, November 8th, we will be celebrating Stewardship Sunday.

Of course, we’re able to vote our budget because of the generosity of the members and friends of our church that make our ministry possible. The gifts you offer to the church reflect our best hopes and dreams for this church and its future. They show gratitude for God’s countless blessings and boundless love, signaling a commitment to Christ’s mission, both in the City of Harrisonburg and beyond. I am deeply moved by the generosity of this congregation.

With all my heart, I believe Saint Stephen’s has a special call to serve God and the heavenly realm in this time and place. Our community needs us, and our commitment to providing an extravagant welcome, to making creating beauty and inspiration in worship, and to meeting real needs in the world around us. These things all are worthy of our time and our treasure. 

Thank you for generously supporting the life and ministry of this church!

Faithfully, 

  Bill

Mission Outreach News and Opportunities

Psalm 133: How good and pleasant it is when God’s people live [work] together in unity!
St. Stephens has always been known as a giving church. We have been involved in many Mission Outreach

activities through the years, with some of the most gratifying and inspiring projects happening around the

holidays. Below are due dates for upcoming projects. Please read below for complete information.

Kingsway Prison and Family Outreach UNWRAPPED presents due: Sunday, November 29.

Department of Social Services, WRAPPED presents due: Sunday, November 29.

We have once again been invited to assist with providing presents for incarcerated individuals to give to their children during the holidays. The Kingsway Prison and Family Outreach Christmas gift project for children is called Kingsway Apple Tree Project. This is a big undertaking to assure that

children of offenders are not left out at Christmas. You are invited to select an envelope that lists the child’s name and age and a suggested gift. Many gift suggestions are children’s Bibles. The St. Stephen’s Mission Outreach fund will pay for the shipping of your gift to the prison. The gifts you provide will help those fathers and mothers reach out to their children in an act of love in a manner that they would not be able to do without our assistance.  Sign up and select an envelope. Please return your envelope and UNWRAPPED gift to the church by Sunday, November 29.

The Department of Social Services coordinates gifts for children who will have little for the holidays. This year, the agency is anticipating 2100 children to be served. Our church will provide gifts for 25 of those children. Please select your gift tag which lists the child’s name, age, sizes, and requested

gift idea. Return your WRAPPED gift (with tag attached) to the church by Sunday, November 29.

Mission Outreach funds will be used to purchase gift cards and small hygiene items and snacks for 10 elderly and/or disabled individuals identified by the agency. Thank you for your continued giving to Mission Outreach to help with this project.

Several Saturdays throughout the year, our church will partner with the Harrisonburg Baptist Church to provide a hot lunch and a “to go” bag for those needing a warm meal in the Harrisonburg area. The program feeds anywhere from 20 to 50 people each Saturday. The number is always an unknown.  They prepare for 40, and not all are homeless. In fact most are not homeless. Our ministry will be to help with food preparation

(hot meal and “to go” items) and provide a listening ear to those that wish to talk. We have committed to helping on the following Saturdays:
December 19, 2015

February 20, 2016

April 30, 2016

July 9, 2016

September 17, 2016

November 26, 2016

February 4, 2017

Please let DD Dawson (820‐4500) know of your availability to help.
Worship Committee

Now that it is November, we begin to think of the Thanksgiving and Christmas season.  People who would like to help decorate our Chrismon trees are asked to stay after worship on Nov. 22.  The first Sunday of Advent is Nov. 29 and we will have the Hanging of the Greens Service on Dec. 6, including communion.  We would like as many of our children to be present and participate in this program.   Adults will also be asked to assist in placing items in the chancel and sanctuary. 

We will have a Christmas Eve Service with communion on Dec. 24, 7:00 p.m.

This is a time of remembering retired ministers and their families who have served the UCC.  The special offering,  Christmas Fund and  formerly known as Veterans of the Cross,  will be collected and forwarded to the Central Atlantic  Conference who will give the money to retirees in need of financial assistance.  This offering will be collected on December 20.
Garden Report as of November 1, 2015
The big shrubs in front of church - tree & holly & boxwood - have been crowding each other for years & were dying.  Since our windows were completed, David & I felt this was the right time to replant in that area.  We talked with Michael Shreckhise of Shreckhise Landscaping and worked out a plan. 

Old shrubs were removed.  The Hawthorne tree in front was moved back into the bed on left.   A tricolor beech & a holly was added.  Around these, we added smaller shrubs of various height & color that will spread to fill out the area.  They are laurel (dark green), nandina (lighter & will have red winter berries) and globe blue spruce (low lying).  And the cross looks good nestled in between.

We talked to the board & showed the rendering.  They liked it & we scheduled the work.  We think this landscape flatters the front area of our church.  Hopefully, you as a congregation, will agree.

No church money was used. 

Respectfully Submitted,

David & Rachel Frye
Refreshment Schedule for November/December
November

       8 


Fall Congregational Luncheon following the Service

     22


Reagan Eshleman
December

       13


Maria Blair



       27


Libby Orebaugh
Readers for November and December

November  






Advent Readers

       8

Adair McConnell
     15

Vinny Okechukwu
     22

Reagan Eshleman
     29               Loretta Frantz




Danielle Bennington

December

     6                Hanging of the Greens


Kay Acker and Sarah Jones


   13

Jim Orndoff




Reagan Eshleman & Mike Baxter
   20

Shelia Caldwell



Jennifer, Jessica, and Josh Gordon

   24







Tom and DD Dawson
   27

Jane Garber

If you are interested in purchasing a poinsettia this year, please complete the form below and return to:

St. Stephen’s United Church of Christ

P. O. Box 109

Harrisonburg, VA 22803 

by November 29, 2015
or call the office – 434-6290
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First Friday at Saint Stephen’s December, 4 at 5:30 p.m. / Free Admission
“CANTORE,” the men’s a cappella singers, will present a program of both sacred and secular music largely related to the holiday season.  Singing together, the group was formed in 2002 and is very well-known and admired by our Valley’s music loving community, and we are fortunate to have their commitment to this program in our sanctuary.  Phil Kniss is their principal contact, at Parkview Mennonite Church. The men have sung here before, but not for a long time, and we are eager to welcome them and their outstanding music!

Parking for that event may take a bit of extra time/planning because:
That same day: December 4

HOLIDAY PARADE
The parade begins at 7:30pm at the corner of Grattan and Main Street and ends at the Rockingham County Office Building on Gay St.

Following the Parade, Mayor Christopher B. Jones will host a tree lighting ceremony in Court Square, followed by a holiday concert performed by the JMU Marching Royal Dukes. 
Saturday December 5th at Saint Stephen’s

“Downtown Renaissance’s” Walking Tour for visitors, with casual music at 
[Open house from 10:00 a.m. till 4:00 p.m.: Enter / Leave anytime]
11:00: building tour / 11:30-til noon: music
12 noon: building tour / 12:30-1:00: music
2:30: building tour / 3:00-3:30: music
“First Night Harrisonburg” - December 31st at Saint Stephen’s

On New Year’s Eve, Saint Stephen’s will vibrate to the presentations of two groups: [alternating performances between 7:30 and 9:00 pm.]

 Shenandoah Valley Civil War Era Dancers welcome you to the pleasure of dancing in the style once enjoyed in the 1800’s. The SVCWE Dancers are a non-profit, all volunteer group who lead dances for a variety of events. No prior experience is necessary to dance. Kids and those with two left feet are most welcomed. Location: St. Stephens United Church of Christ, 7 until 9:30.
The Shenandoah Valley Minstrels were formed in 2009 and include members from Front Royal, Luray, and the Broadway/Timberville area. The group specializes in “Civil War Era” music and songs; performing in “period clothing” for Civil War Re-enactments and Balls. Instruments featured include: fiddle, guitar, bass, flute, fife, banjo, hammer dulcimer, and percussion pieces such as spoons, tambourine, and washboard. Location: St. Stephens United Church of Christ, 7: till 9:30.

They will, of course, be downstairs in our fellowship hall.  We could use a couple of volunteers to be around that evening for at least TWO hours [or FOUR if you can give that much time.  You would: 

· Check badges [tickets],

· Help folks get IN and OUT by both doors and the elevator entrance.

· Answer questions about restrooms and kitchen.  

· Please tell ADAIR McConnell or DD Dawson if you can take part.  NOW!

First Friday [on the SECOND Friday!] in January: 

Jan 8

Because the first Friday in January is New Year’s Day, after a long New Year’s Eve at First Night Events, the Arts Council of the Valley members, including Saint Stephen’s, have agreed to hold ‘FIRST’ Friday events that month on January 8. Our music program [not yet confirmed] will be presented by the CELEBRATION SINGERS, who performed for us in January of 2015. 
Planning Ahead…

If you can help with refreshments in January, February, or March- 

please let the office know – 2nd and 4th Sundays at 10:00 AM

If you are willing to be a reader during this time,

please let the office know!

And many thanks for volunteering!

I am willing to provide refreshments in:

_____January             _____10th

             _____24th

_____Anytime

_____February
 _____14th


_____ 28th

_____Anytime

_____March

_____13th


_____27th

_____Anytime
I am willing to read in:
_____January
_____3rd
_____10th
_____17th
_____24th
_____31st
_____Anytime

_____February
_____7th
_____14th
_____21st
_____28th
_____Anytime

_____March

_____6th
_____13th
_____20th
_____27th
_____Anytime

Name________________________________________email/phone_______________________________

To reduce the upkeep and placement of poinsettias in the sanctuary this year, it is suggested that each person/family be limited to purchasing one plant in memory and/or in honor of several people.





I Would Like to Purchase a Poinsettia


PLEASE PRINT


Your Name:  _____________________________________


In memory of (list all): ______________________________�________________________________________________


In honor of (list all): ________________________________�________________________________________________


_____ My check/cash for $10 is enclosed OR


_____ My check/cash for $10 is with my offering.








